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Dear Students and Parents,

Welcome to 5th Grade! We have put this handbook together to introduce you to the 5th grade team and our expectations and procedures. After you have finished reading this, please sign the slip at the back and return it to your teacher during the first week of school. Do not return the handbook, as you will need it to refer to throughout the year.

Miss Livingston is in 5A and will teach Social Studies to all of the 5th grade students.   Born and raised in Omaha, Miss Livingston attended St. Cecilia Cathedral Grade School and Mercy High School.  Miss Livingston graduated from UNL with a Bachelor’s degree in Elementary Education and graduated from UNO with Masters Degrees in Elementary Education and Special Education.  Miss Livingston started her teaching career at St. Joseph’s in Lincoln and then taught here at St. Stephen the Martyr for 7 years.   She then taught Library and Special Education in the Bellevue Public Schools before returning to SSM last year.  Miss Livingston loves to read and travel (preferably somewhere with a beach!) in her spare time.

Mrs. Wilds is in 5B and will teach Math to all of the 5th grade students. This will be her 9th year of teaching and her ninth year at St. Stephen the Martyr. Mrs. Wilds is from Council Bluffs attended St. Albert and graduated from University of Northern Iowa in 2004 with a Bachelor’s degree in Elementary Education and a minor in mathematics education. Her husband works as a behavioral psychologist at the Glenwood Resource Center. She likes to spend time with their dog Doozer, watching college sports, reading, trying different Pinterest projects, spending time with friends and family, having game nights, and playing volleyball. Mr. and Mrs. Wilds have a son, Owen, who will be four in December and another son due September 14th!

Mrs. Hagge is in 5C and will teach Science to all of the 5th grade students. This will be her 6th year of teaching fifth grade students.  Mrs. Hagge grew up in Millard but now lives on a farm in Gretna. Mrs. Hagge  graduated from the University of Kansas with a Bachelor of Arts degree in Speech Pathology and received a degree in Elementary Education from UNO.  She has been married for 22 years and has four beautiful teenage children---Jake, Jimmy, Joey, and Megan. Some of her loves are pizza, golf, and KU BASKETBALL!! She loves to read and did this summer. She is very competitive at board games and has the best family and friends EVER!!  

We also have one teacher assistant in fifth grade. Mrs. Lisa Gell is a huge help in the 5th grade! 

It is very important that the teachers, parents, and students work together as a team. In doing so, it will be a positive year for the students. 

Miss Livingston


        Mrs. Wilds

                        Mrs. Hagge

e.livingston@stephen.org
                j.wilds@stephen.org

         a.hagge@stephen.org
http://misslivingston.yolasite.com
   http://mrswilds.synthasite.com
         http://mrshagge.yolasite.com
FIFTH GRADE HOMEWORK POLICY & EXPECTATIONS
· Organization is a necessary life skill.  Be prepared to use your assignment notebook daily.  Should an assignment be missing, or at any time as deemed appropriate or necessary by the teacher, the teacher may ask to see the student’s assignment notebook.  If an assignment is not written in the assignment notebook this could result in additional consequences and disciplinary action.
· The amount of homework brought home by students in the fifth grade often varies depending on your student’s use of his/her class and study hall time.  The amount of homework to be completed at home should be approximately 50 minutes. This time does not include studying for tests and quizzes, or long-term assignments.  

· If your child is absent, we will either send the work home with a sibling, a friend/neighbor, or leave it by the front office at the end of the day. Along with the work, there will be an assignment sheet outlining what work your child missed and what was turned in while he/she was absent. There will be a due date on the assignment sheet as to when the work will be due. When your child returns to school, they NEED to return the assignment sheet. (SEE EXAMPLE OF ASSIGNMENT SHEET)
· When a student has a missing daily assignment (not projects), he/she will have the following options as a consequence: 
· Stay after school that afternoon until 3:45 with the teacher of the class in which the student missed the assignment or, 
· Receive a demerit for each assignment missed. 
After school the student will report to the same teacher giving the demerit, when possible, so that the student can receive assistance if needed to complete the missing assignment. If for any reason the student is unable or unwilling to stay after school to work on the assignment, a single demerit is assigned. The student will have this option to stay after school or take a demerit if multiple assignments are missed on a single day. When a repetitive pattern of frequently missed assignments occurs, alternative responses may be made by the teachers.
If a child has multiple late assignments in one day, they may only stay after for one of those missing assignments and receive a demerit(s) for the other missing assignment(s).

· If a student forgets to return his or her Friday Folder by the next distribution day of the following week, this will result in a demerit. This demerit is not one that warrants an after school consequence. Thus, the student will have to take the demerit. 

If a child forgets his or her accordion file at home, a demerit will be issued.  Only one demerit will be given regardless of the amount of assignments left at home.  A demerit will still be issued even if a parent brings the accordion file to school.  This demerit is not one that warrants an after school consequence.  Thus, the student will have to take the demerit.

· If a child chooses to stay after school to complete a missing assignment in lieu of getting a demerit, 10% points will be deducted from their final score. If a student chooses to take the demerit, 10% will also be deducted. To qualify for “Earned Free Dress”, students can only have 2 or less demerits and/or homework detentions for the previous month. Remember, 5th graders get a new demerit card each quarter!

Keeping in mind that consequences are intended to correct a behavior, the following consequences will result at the designated intervals:

5 Demerits (Throughout the year student and teacher complete an Office Referral and visit with the principal and/or assistant principal

· 10 Demerits (Student and teacher complete and Office Referral and the students visit with the principal or assistant principal. 

30 minute detention after school until 3:45, Behavior Contract – teacher and student will meet to generate a Behavior Contract. A copy of the Behavior Contract will be sent home for parents and a copy will be sent to the office.

15 Demerits (Student and teacher complete an Office Referral and the student visits with the principal or assistant principal, In-School Suspension (ISS) for one day, and a Behavior Contract where the teacher and student will meet to generate a Behavior Contract. A copy of this will be sent home for parents and a copy will be sent to the office.

More than 15 Demerits (Hold a meeting with the homeroom teacher, the administrator, and the parents to review the Behavior Contract and evaluate if the student is properly placed in this school. Additional consequences may be assigned.

· If you know that your child is going to be gone (i.e. vacations, appointments, etc.) please let us know in advance. We will try our best to get what work and content he/she will be missing. This work will be due upon return. In addition, there might be some more make-up work to complete when you return. If we give your child work during a planned absence, please work with your child to have this completed upon his/her return to school.

· Homework must be done in pencil or black or blue erasable pen. All math homework needs to be done in pencil. We will not accept work done in other colors. Also, we will not accept homework without a name. If work is turned in without a name, the assignment will result in a zero until it is turned in. Once it is turned in, 1 point will be deducted.  Additionally, a ½ point will be deducted for each word spelled incorrectly when a word bank/word list is provided.
Because of our efforts to prepare students to be organized and prepared, and to manage their time, there are consequences for late work.  If you choose to turn in work late without an excused absence, it is your responsibility to make up the work and turn it in to the teacher, within one day.  The highest score a late paper will receive is a 90% of the possible points. A “0” will be recorded for work that is not turned in until the assignment is turned in. 

If there is any work that the teacher thinks should be corrected to assure the student understands the material, the student will earn half credit back. Test corrections or retakes are up to the discretion of the teacher.
Positive Merit Cards: Students will be issued ‘Good News’ cards.  Students will earn tally marks on their ‘Good News’ cards for positive and/or responsible behavior.  The tally marks will then be redeemed for prizes (pencils, erasers, stickers, etc.).

· Each homeroom also has a whole class behavior system to reinforce working together and following directions.

· Teachers spend a tremendous amount of time correcting and recording student work, as well as inputting it into our online database, Edline, for your access.  Teachers will make their best effort to update Edline in a timely manner, but please understand that this cannot be updated daily. Edline will be updated at least every two weeks. Please be sure to check Edline frequently and thoroughly to monitor student progress.  Should you have any questions regarding specifics you may contact the teacher of that class directly via e-mail.  Parents are given a username and password at the beginning of the year to access Edline.  We suggest setting up your account so you receive an e-mail notification when your child’s grades have been updated from any teacher. Should you lose your username or password, please contact Tom Marble for this information---teachers do not have access to your personal log on information.  His e-mail address is t.marble@stephen.org .

DEMERITS

Attached is a copy of the demerit card and OOOPPs form your child will have in 5th grade. Anytime your child gets a demerit for behavior, not prepared for class, or late homework, your child will fill out an OOOPPS form stating how many demerits they received and why. The student needs to return the OOOPPs form signed by the parents the next school day. If your child receives a demerit for an incomplete or missing assignment, it is the student’s job to finish the assignment and turn it in the next day with their OOOPPS form. Please remember that if a parent drops off an assignment in the office after the school day has started, it will still be a demerit. 

CHECKMARK CHART

Each 5th grade classroom has a classroom checkmark chart to help monitor talking, disrupting class, missing supplies, and staying on task during the work day in their homerooms, at specials, and in the other 5th grade classes. After a warning, a student will receive a checkmark. If a student earns three checkmarks in day, he/she will receive a demerit.

WEBSITES

Each teacher has their own website that they use on a regular basis. Please have you and your child familiarize yourselves with them. Teachers will update the “Newsletter” section of their websites at the end of the week. Important information as to upcoming topics, tests, projects, quizzes, and announcements will be included. This will help your child work on organization and time management! If there are extra resources or review games that might help the students with a particular concept, review for a test, or information for projects, we may add that to the websites as the year progresses. We will let your child know if there are things there to help!

SNACKS

Due to the fact that 5th grade doesn’t eat lunch until 12:00, students may bring a small healthy snack to eat at a time designated by their homeroom teacher. Students may have water bottles in the room under the discretion of their teacher.  Due to numerous peanut allergies in the 5th grade classrooms, we respectfully request that you avoid sending in snacks, treats, etc. containing nuts, peanut products, or products that may have been produced in a factory where peanut products are made. 

FRIDAY FOLDERS

Each Friday, or the last day of the week, your child’s Friday Folder will come home with papers, Project Hope Orders, book orders, e-Lunch statements, flyers and other notes. Please carefully look through all papers and sign the parent slip that is stapled inside your child’s Friday Folder. The weekly newsletters that will outline upcoming events, tests, quizzes, and any other important announcements will be updated on the teachers’ websites at the end of the week. Please be sure to check these at the end of the week!

After reading through this, please don’t hesitate to e-mail your child’s teacher with any questions. Please sign the bottom of this showing that you and your child have read and understand the expectations. We suggest having your child keep this in their accordion file as a reference as the year progresses.

Parent Signature _________________________________________

Student Signature __________________________________________
PLEASE KEEP THIS 5TH GRADE HANDBOOK IN YOUR ACCORDION THROUGHOUT THE YEAR!
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